Council Chambers Vigo County Government Center Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mark Clinkenbeard, Mike Morris

**Others present:** Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor Larry Hutchings, Chief Deputy Auditor Morgan Elkins, Bob Rhodes, Bob Murray, Jim Hunter, Josie Thompson, Chris Eldredge, Kevin Gardner, Joni Wise, Scott Swan, Larry Robbins, Tona Bean, Vickie Albright, Bruce Allen, several members of the public.

Pledge of Allegiance. Mark Clinkenbeard called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m.

**Review of minutes/claims.** Auditor Larry Hutchings presented the Board with the minutes for the meeting from the Bid Opening Meeting June 16, 2025 for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the June 16, 2025 Bid Opening Meeting minutes as presented. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. With a voice vote of 2-0 the motion was passed.

Larry then presented the Board with the minutes from the June 10, 2025 Commissioners' Rezoning Meeting for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the June 10, 2025 Commissioners' Rezoning Meeting minutes as presented. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. With a vocal vote of 2-0 the motion passed.

The minutes from the June 10, 2025 Commissioners Meeting were presented to the Commissioners for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the June 10, 2025 Commissioners' minutes. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. The motion passed 2-0 with a voice vote.

Larry presented the claims docket dated June 6, 2025 through June 13, 2025 in the amount of \$4,143,121.55 was presented to the Board. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the claims docket dated June 6, 2025 through June 13, 2025 in the amount of \$4,143,121.55. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. The motion passed upon a 2-0 vocal vote.

## Next Level Trails Path - Riley Spur Trail

Mark Clinkenbeard asked Larry Robbins to give an update on the bid opening meeting held the day before the meeting. Larry explained the next phase of this project is part of the Next Level Trails Grant from the city of Terre Haute. He said there was one bid for the project from Milestone Contractors South, LLC that came in higher than expected and said consultants were reviewing the bid documents. He said the city has the documents as well and the County will continue to work with the City going forward. Larry explained the process of approving the trail project with the Department of Natural Resources will delay the approval of the bid for a couple of weeks. Larry said Milestone had several projects at the time of the meeting and after the contractor completes some of the larger projects work will begin on paving local roadways. Larry gave brief updates on various highway projects across the County.

## **Public Comments**

There were none.

## Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials.

The Health Department said there would be a ribbon cutting the morning of the meeting for a new safe sleep program in front of the county government building.

The meeting was recessed at 9:07 a.m.

Wark Gill Keribeard

Chris Switzer

Mike Morris

Attest:

Larry T. Hutchings II, Auditor